
 

Academy of Dover Charter School Board of Directors 

This meeting took place in a hybrid format:  
See AODCharter.org for meeting login information this meeting was open to the public electronically only*. There 
was no physical meeting location to attend in-person. On March 12, 2020, Governor Carney issued a declaration of 
a state of emergency for the state of Delaware due to a public health threat. The State of Emergency allows all 
public meetings of executive branch public bodies, including the Academy of Dover Board of Directors Meeting, to 
be conducted electronically, either by means of telephone conference call or video-conference call.  

 

7/30/2020 6:04 PM – Meeting called to order by – Kimeu Boynton, President 

 

In Attendance 

Kimeu Boynton, President, Dr. Charles D. Fletcher, Member, Bishop Thomas,  Member, Dr. Esosa 
Iriowen, Member, Phyllis Robinson, Member,  Dr. Michele Marinucci, Head of School, Deborah 
Postles, Curriculum Coordinator, Lauren Comegys, Theresa Tridente, Teacher Representative, 
Bill Bentz, Ronda Bacu, Specialist 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Roll Call – Quorum was established 

 
 
Approval of Minutes 

Motion to Approve Minutes of June meeting 
Moved by – Bishop Thomas 
Seconded by - Phyllis Robinson 
Motion carried unanimously 

 
 
Budget 

Motion to Approve Budget of June meeting 
Moved by – Phyllis Robinson & Dr. Esosa Iriowen 



Seconded by – Dr. Charles Fletcher 
Motion carried unanimously 

 
 
Principal Report 

 
Safety is priority for reopening- We have purchased fogging machines to disinfect the Academy, 
play grounds and busses, PPE for staff, classroom spacing desks 6ft apart, stars on the hand rails 
spaced 6 feet apart for students and testing will be available for all.   
Mr. Davis has created videos for Facebook showing the new equipment. 
The Academy has hosted several virtual sessions with parents. 
The 20-21 school year will start without being delayed. 
The Academy is getting a new look with a new board room and paint on the walls.   
 

 
 
 
 
  
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
Teacher Representative    

 
Weekly staff meetings focus is working together as a team to unsure families will be included 
not just students to make it a successful school year. 
Teachers are ready and excited to begin. 

 
PTO Announcement 

Dr. Esosa Iriowen said when he has visited the Academy he enjoys seeing the energy and joy the 
staff shows. 

 
Board Announcement 

 Mr. Boynton said thank you the hard work at the school. 

 

Next Meeting 

Thursday, August 27th 2020 at 6:00 P.M. 

Motion to Adjourn. 
Moved by: Phyllis Robinson  
Seconded by:  Dr. Esosa Iriowen 
Motion carried unanimously 



 


